November 20, 2007

P.W. Steblin

General Manager of Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its session held on November 19, 2007 resolved:

- 4. That, on the recommendation of the General Manager of Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to Council Policy on Public Notification:
- (a) the proposed <u>attached and amended</u> by-law (Appendix "B") **BE INTRODUCED** at the Municipal Council meeting to be held on November 19, 2007 to adopt a new Council Policy with respect to Public Notification for Construction Projects and to repeal the current Council Policies 7(14) and 7(15) and the related appendices; and
- (b) the Civic Administration **BE ASKED** to investigate and report back with respect to whether or not landlords or superintendents can be given the responsibility of notifying their tenants when they receive construction notices;
- it being noted that the Environment and Transportation Committee reviewed and received communications dated October 29, 2007 and November 11, 2007 from D. Dimitrie, #705-752 Kipps Lane and a communication dated November 12, 2007 from G. Fowler, 962 Eagle Crescent; it being further noted that Mr. Dimitrie was unable to attend the meeting as a delegation. (2007-D01-00) (4/20/ETC)

Kevin Bain City Clerk

/jrg

- cc: D. Dimitrie, #705-752 Kipps Lane, London, ON N5Y 4V4
  - G. Fowler, 962 Eagle Crescent, London, ON N5Z 3H7
  - J. Barber, City Solicitor
  - R. Standish, Director of Wastewater and Treatment
  - L. Fisher, Policy Manual
  - J. Nethercott, Documentation Services Representative

The Corporation of the City of London Office: 519-661-2500 ext. 6479

Fax: 519-661-4892 www.london.ca